
 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the City of Phoenix’s Real Time Crime Center project in Fiscal Year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Phoenix, located at 200 W 

Washington St, 12th Floor, Phoenix, AZ 85003. The funding would be used for Real Time Crime 

Center (RTCC) technology purchases, including radio dispatch consoles, computers network 

switches, and related necessities. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this 

technology will allow for training and communications to make better officers and a more 

efficient police force.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 

section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 

10381(b)(8)). I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in 

my immediate family. 

 

      Sincerely,  

 

       

Yassamin Ansari 

      Member of Congress 


